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2023-24 Leadership Team


Front row left to right, Lion Don Duke, Pres., Lion Rollie 
North Tail Twister, Lion Ron Smith Director.  Back row 
Lion Dick Lehman, Lion Tamer, Ass't Tail Twister, Lion 
Andy Smittkamp, 2nd V. President, Lion Jill Moore ex 
officio Lion Jack Buckland, Treasurer, Lion Idris Smith 
Secretary and Lion J. Edsel Reeves Director

Congrats Are In Order…..

• Lion J. Edsel Reeves:50 years a 
Lion. Congratulations Lion “Doc”.


Perfect attendance:  

•Lion Sandy Poe, 6 yrs;

• Jill Moore 16 years; 

•Lion Andy Smittkamp 21 years; 

•Lion Mike Talbot 24 years; 


•Lions Don Duke and Richard Lehman 39 years; 

•Lions Jack Buckland, Mark Morris, J. Edsel Reeves 43 
years; 

•Lion Rollie North 47 years.


RICHMOND IN LIONS CLUB Page 1

Upcoming 
Events 

Saturday, July 15th: 2023-2024 
District 25F Organization Meeting 
at Camp Woodsmoke.


Wednesday, July 19th: Club picnic 
at the Ridge Street Park. 

Wednesday, August 2nd: Monthly 
Board of Directors Meeting




July 2023

Lions Serving…..

• Lion Robert Moore assisted a group from SAWS to build another ramp.  Lions will 

continue to partner with SAWS to provide ramps to enable disabled persons to leave their 
homes.


• Lion Jill Moore spent several hours sorting glasses collected in the Richmond area.

• Lion Mike Talbot has been busy keeping the Lions plot at the Richmond area Rose 

Garden in pristine shape.

• Lion Mark Morris spends many hours maintaining the Lions Park on Ridge Street.

• Lions assisted with parking cars for the annual Richmond Rose Garden First Bloom and 

glow.

• Lions continue to provide Ramen noodles for the Richmond Community Schools Food 

pantry in partnership with Communities in Schools.


Board Meeting Notes……

Lions are considering having a “hog roast” in the fall as a moneymaking project.  Several 
Lions are exploring locations, potential vendors and the possibility of seeking a donation 
from a local car dealer to raffle at the event.  In put on this potential project is appreciated.


Lion Buckland reported the profit from the May Golf Outing was $1,247.00. Lion Buckland  
suggests we continue the golf outing and is exploring dates for next year.  It was suggested 
we increase prices for a “foursome” as we are well below the cost other Clubs are charging 
for their events.


Lions were saddened by the loss of Lion David Rohrer.  David had been an active member 
for 13 years serving in a variety of capacities.  Keep Lion Deloris and her family in your 
thoughts and prayers as they go through this time of grief.
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Outgoing President Award Incoming President Award
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District 25F News

Camp Woodsmoke Pork Chop Sunday


This annual event is scheduled for Sunday, September 24th.  This year there is an option of 
the usual Pork Chop dinner which includes pork chop, baked beans, cheesy potatoes, 
cookie and bottled water for $12.00 OR if you prefer just a pork chop you may purchase two 
pork chops only for $12.00. As in the past the Club will purchase a block of tickets for 
members.  However, if you take a ticket and are unable to use it, you will need to reimburse 
the Club for the price of the Ticket.  Donations to Camp Woodsmoke are also always 
appreciated.


Alert:  If you are not receiving International, State and District e-mails and you have an e-
mail address please advise your secretary so information can be updated.





Psmoke
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